
 
 

ASOR Executive Committee Meeting 
Residence Inn Alexandria Old Town/Duke Street 

Alexandria, VA 
 
 

February 3, 2019 
9:00am-12:00pm 

 
 
In attendance: Richard Coffman (Chair); Susan Ackerman (President); Sharon 
Herbert (Vice President); Tim Harrison (Past President); Heather McKee 
(Treasurer); Ann-Marie Knoblauch (Secretary); Andrew Vaughn (Executive 
Director), Jane Evans, Joe Seger, Gary Arbino (guest). 
 
Discussion Items (9:00am-12:00pm) 
Called to order 9:01 AM 
 

New topic: Report from Building Campaign Cabinet working dinner from 
previous evening. (Sharon) 
• The fund stands at $1,370,000 in pledges and donations.  
• What’s left is the need for a robust building endowment to maintain 

that building, and money to mold it  
• Strategy: “450 (donors) for 450(K)”  

o Fashion a letter to everyone, hope for new donors. 
o Anonymous donor will match pledges and gifts 2 for 1 for big 

and small gifts.  
o Andy noted we will need about $500,000 (which would yield of 

about $25,000 per year) for an endowment for the building. 
This should cover taxes (if not tax exempt), maintenance and 
expenses.  

o Susan expressed optimism of meeting this fund-raising goal, 
ASOR has a very high rate of giving from its members. 



o Sharon will draft a letter (signed by Susan Andy and Sharon) 
to “find a friend” to give to ASOR.    

 
1. Potential Board-Elected Board of Trustee Candidates (Susan) 

• 2021 (members terms started on Jan 1, 2019) we are 
short one board elected board member.  

• Joe asked whether we are constrained by the by-laws with how 
many board elected trustees we can have in any class; Susan 
indicated up to 12 trustees elected by the trustees –four each 
year for 3 years terms 

• Discussion centered generally around cultivating 
underrepresented groups and people of color, especially as 
trustees but also other positions of leadership in ASOR, as well as 
Middle Eastern communities of scholars and people with public 
interest in archaeology 

 
  

2. ASOR CHI 
2a. Update: Department of State funding (Andy) 

• Andy noted the State Department funding ended on Jan 31. 
We have been encouraged to submit another unsolicited 
proposal to the Dept of State.   

• It is important for ASOR to diversify its funding in this area to 
continue CHI initiatives. 

 
2b. Update: Whiting Foundation Grant (Andy) 

• Andy noted that work has stopped on a Whiting Foundation 
Grant to scan literary texts from the 19th and 20th cent and 
newspaper articles in Mosul that not available elsewhere. 
About 15,000 items have been scanned so far.  

• Determining the best way to spend the money left. 
 
2d. New Initiatives: Proposal from VTS (Andy and Susan) 

• Andy: Virginia Theological Seminary’s president has a 
discretionary fund and 
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